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Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor

Toronto, Ontario

M4P 1E4

  

Attn: Ms Walli,

        Board Secretary

 

Dear Ms. Walli,

 

This letter is in response to the letter dated October 14, 2010 sent to the Energy Board by Plateau Wind Inc. regarding file # EB-2010-0253.

     

In this letter it is stated that my property is approximately 60 metres from the proposed transmission line.  Where exactly are these poles located?  Is the 60 metres measured from where my property begins?

 

I understand that it is the intent of Plateau to use the existing Hydro One poles.  I am curious as to whether my line of electricity will be affected by this?  We frequently have power outages, especially in the winter, which causes me to think that putting turbines on the same line may cause me even more interruptions.  Can the existing line carry this additional load?

 

Also, if 45-50 foot poles are to be placed, I am concerned about the eyesore that my family will be forced to see every day.  We currently have a beautiful view and would appreciate nothing obstructing that.

 

As stated I am apparently 60 metres from the proposed line, which I consider to be extremely close, and I am certain that if I were to try to sell my home that this would be a deterrent to potential buyers.  Also, if I were to try to sell my home in the future and my property value has decreased because of the closeness of the turbines and the transmission poles, how would I be able to recover the true value of my property?

 

Furthermore, having these turbines and poles so close to me brings potential health concerns to mind.  I have small children and I am not prepared to risk their health for the benefit of Plateau.

During the winter months, Grey Rd. 2 is hit with an extreme amount of snow and ice.  My children attend Osprey Central School and it concerns me that ice being thrown from the turbines could affect my children's safety to and from school.

 

Finally, I was under the impression that all of my personal information that was given to the Board would remain confidential, yet my name and the location of my home is clearly indicated on the map in Plateau's letter. I personally do not like that anybody can read that map and know who I am and where I live.  Why was this personal information shared?

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

 

 

Mauro Guarino -- Observer

_________________________________________________

